Tanzania: Two Injured in Ngorongoro Lightning Strike
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Arusha — TWO people sustained serious injuries last week after a tree they took shelter under from heavy rainfall was struck by lightning.
The mid-evening incident is said to have occurred in Oldonyo Keri Division, Ololosokwan Village in Ngorongoro District last Thursday as the duo were herding their livestock.
The two, who have since suffered multiple injuries on their bodies, have been identified by police as Sasine Narok and Terya Kiromi, according to a press statement released by the regional police commander Justine Masejo.
"The two herders sought to shelter themselves under a huge tree when the unexpected bolt of lightning struck them, leading to their injuries," explained the regional police boss.

